
Town of Greenville 

Minutes for Meeting of the Select-Board 
September 19, 2018 at 630 pm in Town Hall Meeting Room 

            

 

 
Board members/Staff Present at meeting:  
 

   x   Selectman Bonnie DuBien                   x   Town Manager Jesse Crandall          x   Selectwoman Janet Chasse 

   x   Selectman Richard Peat (VC)            x   Selectman Geno Murray                           PW Foreman Ted Willette 

    Town Clerk Roxanne Lizotte                 x   Selectman Josh Brown                                 Police Chief Jeff Pomerleau 

 

Others:  Lurline Arco, Tyler Adkins, John Contreni, Mrs. Crandall, Jon Boynton, Sarah Newall, Eaton Peabody 

 

6:30 P.M. 

 

1. Opening of the Meeting & Declaration of Conflicts of Interest:  The Chairman opened the meeting and 

asked the members of the Board of Selectmen to review the meeting agenda and declare any potential conflicts 

of interest which members may have with the items listed.  NONE NOTED 

 

2. Minutes of September 5, 2018:  It was motioned by Josh Brown and seconded by Richard Peat to accept 

these minutes of September 5, 2018.  Motion carried 4-0.  Murray entered meeting after this agenda item was 

voted on.  

 

3. Additions or deletions to the agenda:  None were identified 

 

4. Public comment period: Lurline Arco asked about the costs of any TIF that would be created moving 

forward and who would be responsible for paying for them and who would pay costs for preparing TIF 

application? The chair answered The MLEDC would prepare application at no cost and it would be managed by 

the Town moving forward as part of administrative duties. 

 

Tyler Adkins was also present at meeting, he introduced himself and stated he was an independent candidate 

running for State House Seat in our Area.  House District 119.  Tyler lives in Monson.  We shared his thoughts 

and stated he was supportive of high-speed internet, work force development, vocational education, 

telemedicine, aging population initiatives in place.  He stated he was attending Select board meetings about the 

area.  He invited us to contact him for subsequent conversation.  The board thanked him for attending.  

 

5. Tax Commitment: 2018-2019:  It was motioned by Janet Chasse and seconded by Josh Brown to set the 

2018-2019 tax commitment at a 16.9/1000 mil rate.  This would also give us an estimated $21,856.00 overlay as 

estimated by our assessor.  The motion carried 5-0. 

 

6. Town Managers Report: International Truck still trying to get trade or sale value.  Jesse was asked about 

plowing equipment for upcoming season.  He stated they are working on it.   

 

Airport Update:  Pumps are in hopefully pumping gas next week.  Peter Thompson sold an estimated 3200 

gals of gas over fly-in.  It was noted that there were about 140 planes and about 90 campers in for fly-in.  Also, 

there are 3 hangers going up this year.  Possibility of curing one hanger, D and K determining FMV. 

 

Closed for training October 11th till 1PM.  This is for DMV training we are hosting  

 

Public Works:  Sawyer Murray is getting done at Public Works, position to be posted 

 

Public Health Officer:  Brittney Gould has submitted application for public health officer.  It was motioned by 

Josh Brown and seconded by Janet Chasse to appoint Brittney Gould R.N. as public health officer.  Motion 

carried 4-0-1 with Murray abstaining. 



 

Information on Fiber:  Broadband is bringing fiber to Greenville, have been working on upgrades in town.  

More information forth coming 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          

7. What’s on your mind? - Opportunity for Selectpersons to share questions, concerns, ideas or suggestions.  

Informational only:  nothing brought forth  

 

8.  Other business:  None noted 

 

9. Executive Session: Title 1: Chapter 13: Subchapter1: 405(6) (a):  Executive session was postponed. 

 

10 Adjourn:  There being no other business it was motioned by Richard Peat and seconded by Janet Chasse to 

adjourn at 7:53P.M.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Minutes by: 

 

Geno Murray 

 

                                                                                                 

 

 

 

 

 


